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Presidents Message February 2013 

 
With our first club event of 2013 a suc-

cessful memory, I am very excited for all 

the fun events yet to come. Make sure that 

you check out the club's new and improved 

website, 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com, for all 

upcoming events and photos of past 

events too.  

Make sure your beautiful pony has their picture on the new website. 

Email your picture to Charlene Rivera at riveralarrychar-

lene@comcast.net. 

 

If you are not receiving email reminders for events and happenings, 

make sure Nancy Freeman, our Membership Chair, has your current 

email address. You can email Nancy at pnredride@msn.com. 

 

Don't forget, membership dues of $25 per family are due again. You 

can mail them in to the club's PO Box address, bring them with you to 

the Sweetheart Cruise on the 9th, the next Car Show meeting on the 

12th, or at the next general membership meeting on the 19th. 

 

PCMC 

PO Box 44853 

Tacoma, WA 98444-0853  

 

Car Show Meeting 

February 12th @ 7:00pm 

Summit Library 

 

Missy Willert, President 
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PCMC Meeting Minutes 

Call to Order- Missy Willert, President 

 

Introductions ð Welcome members, new members, returning members, guests & visitors 

 

Membership Report- Nancy Freeman 

No new members, no new lifetime members for 2013. Membership Dues for 2013 are 

due, please see Nancy. 

Purple Award ð Jerry Murphy awarded Nancy Freeman his òPurple Awardó for all her hard 

work her behind the scenes work at the 2012 car show ð Thank you, Nancy. 

Appreciation Plaque - Was awarded to Jerry Murphy for all his many yearõs of hard work 

on behalf of the club. ð Thank you so very much Jerry. 

 

Approval of November General Meeting Minutes as they are printed in òPony Newsó 

1st Pam Pistella, 2nd Greg Robbins, Membership Accepted and Approved 

 

Treasurerõs Report ð Nancy Freeman  

Club Revenue- Membership Dues, Parade window clings, misc. reimbursement, Car 

Show  

 Expenses- Membership, Printing, Postage, Raffle Prizes Advance, Website, Shed 

Supplies, Liability Insurance, Club Picnic Location Rental & Deposit, Club Cruises, 

Holiday Gathering Location Rental, Misc., & Car Show 

Car Show Revenue ð Sponsorship & T-shirt underwriting 

  Expenses- Location Rental 

1st Bill Norman, 2nd Mark Smith, Membership Accepted and Approved 

 

MCA Representativeõs Report ð Nancy Freeman 

Pierce County Mustang Club has received the 2011 MCA Presidentõs Award, thanks to all 

the hard work of the membership for fulfilling the requirements. 2012 MCA Presidentõs 

Award application has been submitted.  If you are planning to attend any MCA Shows in 

2013, you must be a MCA member, please see Nancy to sign up ð MCA has a special deal 

for the club to earn money from new MCA membership. 

 

Old Business 

Holiday Parade Update- Rachel Lanigan ð About 10 cars, fun, short parade. After went to 

Larry & Charlene Riveraõs for a cookie exchange and had a few Mustangs West members 

join us. We had lots of cookies & fun. 

Puyallup & Sumner Santa Parade Update ð Pam Pistella ð We had lots of fun and lots of 

people. It started with rain in Sumner, but by Puyallup it had cleared up and convertibles 

put their tops down. The light show on the cars was great! 

 

Continued on page 3 
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PCMC Meeting Minutes (Cont) 

Old Business continued 

Fantasy Lights Update- Missy Willert- We had lots of fun, starting with a no host dinner at 

the Old Country Buffet, the cars from the Puyallup & Sumner Parades with their lights still 

on the cars during the drive through were a big hit, then ended at the Dairy Queen for visit-

ing & ice cream. 

Holiday Gathering ð Charlene Rivera ð We had lots of fun, missing the members who 

could not join us. We had great food, game, and a large donation of toys for Santaõs Cas-

tle, Thanks to our Santa òDoug Babcockó.  Looking for a new holiday game for 2013, if 

you know of one ð please contact Charlene. 

Wine Tasting in Graham Update ð Bill Norman ð We had great fun, wines, food, and 

fudge. Planning one in the spring ð date to come. 

 

New Business 

50/50 Raffle  ð Missy Willert- Starts this Meeting, for PCMC members only, winner to be 

drawn at the 2013 Holiday Gathering ð need not be present to win, and members will be 

able to purchase tickets at PCMC cruises as well as monthly meetings. 

Budget Proposal ð Nancy Freeman 

1st Roxanne Babcock, 2nd Jerry Murphy, Membership Accepted & Approved 

New Website ð Charlene Rivera ð Thanks to all that helped ð Dan Alpert, Missy Willert, 

and Rick & Joanie Nordlund. If you have anything you would like to add- upcoming car 

events or pictures of your car(s), please contact Charlene.  riveralarrychar-

lene@comcast.net  After April if you have not paid your membership dues, your name and 

car pictures will be removed. 

Jerry Korumõs 50th year in Business ð Nancy Freeman ð PCMC sent a card to Mr. Korum 

and dropped off a cake at Korum to help them celebrate. 

Ponies & Pizza ð Clay Concannon - January 26 @ I-5 & 512 McDonaldõs at 10:30. Back 

road drive to Papa Peteõs Pizza in Centralia.  Please bring new hats, scarves, mittens or 

gloves for those in need ð they will be donated to St. Francis House. For more info see 

flyer or Web site. 

Sweetheart Cruise ð Tom Alpert ð February 9 @ Applebeeõs South Hill Mall at 8:30. Join us 

as we cruise up to Mt. Vernon for some lunch, wine tasting, and shopping.  For more info 

see flyer or Web site. 

Daffodil Days @ South Hill Mall ð Pam Pistella ð February 23 & 24.  Please see Paul Nee 

to sign up to work a shift. 

 

Mustang of the Month 

Congrats to returning member ð Charles Botsford and his 1976 Mustang II Ghia. 

 

Adjourn 

 

Submitted by Charlene Rivera  

 

 

mailto:riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net
mailto:riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net
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MEET YOUR 2013 CLUB OFFICERS 

Missy Willert, president, Charlene Rivera, secretary, Nancy Freeman, treasurer, and Bryan 

Zimbelman, vice president.  They remind you this is your club and always welcome your 

input. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO JERRY KORUM 

     On January 5, 1963 at the age of 

20 Jerry Korum sold his first 2 cars 

and that convinced him this was 

his future. Fifty years later Korum 

dealerships cover more than 20 

acres in Puyallup.  

     A celebration to honor that 

achievement and his generous phil-

anthropic contributions was re-

cently held.   

    PCMC is grateful for its continu-

ing association with Mr. Korum and 

the Korum Automotive. Group.   
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As we start a new year, annual club dues ($25.00) are now due.  Please bring to a meet-

ing or mail to PO Box 44853, Tacoma 98444.  We also need to update or add photos of 

our ponies to the web site.  As you pay your dues, and want to see your pony on our new 

web site ( Correction to Januaryõs Clubõs new website address here is the correct address  

www.piececountymustangclub.com)ð please send your pictures with your name and pony 

info to Charlene and Larry Rivera at riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 

Memberõs Cars Web Site Photos  

News Flash!!!! 

Check out some of our members cars featured on Lance 

Lambert's Vintage Vehicle Show. Go to On Demand, 

(Comcast) Get Local, Searchlight, Automotive, Mustangs 

at the Mill. A fun featured club member is Robert King 

with his Oregon State Patrol car. How many members 

Another PCMC Member being Honored 

Congratulations Greg Robbins for your two honorable awards 

from JBLMð McChord Field.  Greg received the  62d Mainte-

nance Squadron Civilian of the year  and the 62d Mainte-

nance Group Civilian of the year for 2012. 

http://www.piececountymustangclub.com
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 January General Meeting Raffle 

 

 
 

Raffle brought in $55.00; expenses were $15.28 for a total of $39.72 in revenue. 

 

Thank you to the following people for donations: 

Griotõs Garage 

Mark Smith 

Pete & Nancy Freeman 

Monika Kirkland 

Dennis & Missy Willert 

Mike & Rachel Lanigan 

Korum Ford/Lincoln  

 

If you have any questions or have a donation, please feel free to contact 

 Rachel or Mike Lanigan at 253-227-4088. 

 

 

SPECIAL 50/50 RAFFLE 
 

We are holding a 50/50 raffle instead of collecting food donations at club meetings for 

our charity.  You will be able to purchase as many tickets as you like each month for 

$1.00, write your name on the back (in the event you lose your tickets) and tickets will be 

held by the Treasurer. Tickets will also be available for purchase at club events and 

cruises. YOU HAVE TO BE A PAYING CLUB MEMBER TO PURCHASE TICKETS. 

 

The drawing will be held at the annual PCMC Holiday Party in mid December and you do 

not have to attend to win.  You will receive 50% of what was collected throughout the year 

and the Emergency Food Network will receive the other 50%.   

 

The Emergency Food Network can take a $1.00 donation and turn it into $12 of food.  For 

example, if we sell $300 in tickets during the year, they can take their $150 share and 

turn it into $1,800.  That can purchase a lot of food for people who need it.   

 

The monthly meeting raffles will continue as usual. 

PCMC Raffle Update ñ January 



Mustang of the Month 

Chuck Botsford 

1976 Mustang II Ghia 
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MY PONY 

 

I bought car in 1995 to replace a 78 

hardtop coupe (graduation gift) that 

was nearly total in an accident while 

park in the driveway. I used it as a 

daily driver until mid 2005. In 1999 I 

painted car med. blue, so that it was 

all one color. When I painting it, I re-

placed both bumpers, a fender, and 

header panel, that I had salvaged from 

the 78. While the bumpers were off, 

discovered I really liked the look of car 

being bumperless. In 2001, I got an 

engine from wrecking yard and had it 

rebuild. After which I found out the en-

gine had 68 4v heads with a stock 

10:1 compression ratio. I replaced 

automatic transmission with T5 man-

ual out 1985 to improve mileage, in 

2002. In 2003, I started modifying rest 

of car and haven't stop. 


